
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
 

Hawkesdale P12 College & Community Newsletter 
Telephone:  03 5560 7225 

  Email:  hawkesdale.p12@education.vic.gov.au  
Website: www.hawkesdalecol.vic.edu.au 

No.16 – 2ND June 2023 
Monday 5th June 2023     new date Cows Create Careers -Dairy Excursion 

Monday 5th- 7th June Year 5/6 Camp to Anglesea 

Tuesday 6th June 2023 Advance Winter Camp - Mt Cole 

Wednesday 7th June 2023 Year 8 Grampians Camp 

Monday 12th June 2023 Kings Birthday Public Holiday 

Tuesday 13th June 2023  Secondary Football /Netball Mortlake 

Wednesday 14th June 2023 Harry Potter Excursion to Melbourne (phone 
the office for tickets) 

Thursday 15th June G.A.T. Exam - Lutheran Hall 

Friday 16th June 2023 
“Embrace Kids” Screening - Years 7 to 10 
Warrnambool 

Tuesday 20th- 22nd June 2023 Outdoor Ed Camp – Otway National Park 

Friday 23rd June 2023 The Crucible – Melbourne, Year 12 

Friday 23rd June 2023 Last Day of Term 2 - 2.30 Finish 

Monday 10th July 2023 First Day of Term 3 

Monday 17th- 21st July 2023 Rubicon Camp 

Monday 17th- 21st  July 2023 Year 10 Work Experience - Melbourne 

Monday 17th- 21st July 2023 Year 11 Work Experience - Melbourne 

Friday 21st July 2023 Unit 4 Biology - Melbourne University 

For a more extensive list of events, please see the College’s website, Facebook or Compass 
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I'm sorry to hear about the tragic car accident that occurred in Hamilton last weekend. It's always 
heartbreaking when such events impact a community, and my thoughts are with the affected individuals 
and their families during this difficult time. Several members of our school community have been directly 
affected. Our welfare staff have provided some information on dealing with trauma with this newsletter. 
Our welfare staff will continue to monitor this situation over the coming weeks. 

Apologies for not having a newsletter last week, unfortunately staff absence meant that we just did not 
have enough people to complete all tasks. 

It's important to prioritize the health and well-being of the school community, the importance of 
following proper hygiene practices. Washing hands frequently, covering mouths with an elbow when 
coughing, practicing social distancing, and using hand sanitizer are all effective measures in preventing 
the spread of illnesses, including respiratory infections like flu and COVID. 

By adhering to these simple steps and not coming to school when feeling unwell, you are helping to 
create a safer and healthier environment for everyone. Experience has shown the positive impact of 
these measures, emphasizing the significance of everyone's cooperation in maintaining a healthy school 
community. 

I hope everyone continues to prioritize their well-being and follows these guidelines. Wishing a swift 
recovery to those who have been ill and all the best for the school community moving forward. 

 

Congratulations to Carolyn and Rosemary for completing the audition processes and securing the main 
speaking roles for our school production, "Tempest Reimagined" to be held November. It's always 
exciting to be a part of a theatrical production, and I'm glad to see that it has been a great experience for 
the students involved. 
The audition process can be a challenging but rewarding journey, and it's fantastic that Carolyn and 
Rosemary were able to showcase our students’ talents in earning the main speaking roles. 
Now that the roles have been cast, I hope that the entire cast and crew can come together to create a 
memorable production. "Tempest Reimagined" is a well-known play by William Shakespeare, and 
reimagining it adds a unique touch to the performance. I'm sure everyone involved will have the 
opportunity to learn and grow as they bring this production to life. 
 
Break a leg to Carolyn, Rosemary, and all the students participating in the production of "Tempest 
Reimagined"! I hope the rehearsals and performances are filled with creativity, teamwork, and 
enjoyment. Carolyn and Rosemary will return in 
November to bring this show to life.  

This week our school had a tree audit which was 
organised through the Safe Tree Program. 
Ensuring a safe environment for both staff and 
students is crucial, and conducting regular tree 
audits is an important step in achieving that goal. 

Trees provide numerous benefits to school yards, such as shade, beauty, and environmental 
contributions. However, it's essential to assess their condition and potential risks to ensure the safety of 
everyone on the premises. Tree audits help identify any potential hazards, such as dead or unstable 
branches, disease, or other structural issues that may pose a risk to individuals. 



By participating in the Safe Tree Program and conducting regular tree audits, our school demonstrates a 
commitment to maintaining a safe and secure environment. Taking proactive measures like this can help 
prevent accidents and ensure the well-being of everyone in the school community. 

 

 

 

 

 

The Harry Potter and the Cursed Child theatre show excursion on June 14 will be a thrilling experience for 
fans of the Harry Potter series. There are still tickets available, which is great news for those who haven't 
secured their spots yet. 

Attending a live theatre production like this can be a magical and memorable experience, bringing the 
beloved characters and story to life on stage. It's understandable that tickets for such popular shows can 
sell out quickly, so it's important to act promptly if you're interested in attending. 

I would encourage anyone interested in the excursion to secure their tickets as soon as possible to avoid 
missing out. The chance to see a production like Harry Potter and the Cursed Child is a unique and special 
opportunity, and I'm sure it will be an unforgettable event for those who attend. 

Wishing everyone luck in securing their tickets and hoping that all those who go enjoy a truly enchanting 
theatre experience! 

Ensuring compliance with the school's uniform policy is an important aspect of maintaining a cohesive 
and respectful learning environment. It's understandable that there may be occasional legitimate 
reasons for students not wearing the correct uniform, but it's essential that these instances remain 
exceptions rather than the rule. 

Parental support plays a vital role in reinforcing the importance of adhering to the uniform policy. When 
parents actively participate in promoting and enforcing the policy, it creates a consistent message for 
students regarding the expectations of the school community. 

Our school has taken the time to review and update the uniform policy, considering the feedback from 
both parents and students. Introducing new items to enhance comfort and warmth is a positive step 
towards ensuring students' well-being while maintaining a unified appearance. 

We support families facing financial challenges or other factors that may hinder uniform compliance. 
Providing this assistance demonstrates our commitment to inclusivity and understanding and ensuring 
that all students can meet the uniform expectations. 

Colan Distel  

Principal 

Quote of the week 

 

 



 
 



 



 

 



 
 

 
 
 
 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 
 

 



 
 



 
 



 
 



 
 



 
 

 



 



 





 



 
 
 



 



 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 





 



 



 

Please ring the office to buy tickets 55607225 
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